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The Associated Builders and Contractors’ (ABC) 
Excellence in Construction program has become the 
premier competition within the industry that recognizes 

outstanding construction projects across the nation. The award 
celebrates the most innovative and high-quality construction 
projects, safety programs, and diversity programs. The Brindley 
Construction team is pleased to announce that the recently 
completed break room project at Clayton Cavalier Homes in 
Addison, Alabama was awarded the ABC of Greater Tennessee 
Chapter Excellence in Construction Award. This design-build 
project was awarded the top prize in the General Contractor: 
Industrial Less Than $10 Million category. 

Brindley crews constructed a new break room and 
administrative offices for Clayton Cavalier Homes, a modular 
mobile home manufacturer. The new break room was 
constructed on the front of the plant and consists of 10,500 
square feet of café space and a 2,300-square-foot covered 
patio. This space includes with a large conference room, 
four administrative offices, new restrooms, a fully-furnished 
commercial kitchen fitted with stainless steel appliances, and 
outdoor seating. We are so proud that this beautiful new 
break room was recognized with the ABC’s top award. Jeff 
Brindley was the project manager, Sammy Dickey was the 
superintendent, and Melissa Pierce was the project assistant.

Clayton Cavalier Homes Project Wins ABC 
Excellence in Construction Award

Brindley & Associates Intern Studies Abroad
In the spring of 2019, long-time Brindley & Associates intern Lyric Currin traveled to 

South Korea to study abroad and teach English. During her time in Korea, Lyric studied 
at the prestigious Hanyang University, learning Hangul, the Korean language. Lyric not 
only experienced Korean culture, but studied alongside people from France, Italy, England, 
Barbados, Morocco, Zimbabwe, Cambodia, Malaysia, and Germany, just to name a few! 

Some of Lyric’s favorite experiences included touring castles and temples in Seoul wearing 
traditional Korean clothing called the hanbok, attending Seoul Fashion Week, and visiting 
the United States Embassy, where she met many high-standing officials. Lyric thanks the 
Brindley team for their love and support. Her study abroad experience was life-changing and 
she cannot wait to see where her next adventure takes her.



Experience, Dedication, Integrity

We would like to 
welcome Kimberly Hughes 
to the Brindley Team! Kim 
recently began working in 
our Accounting Department. 
She is currently enrolled at 
Athens State Community 
College finishing up her 
Bachelor’s Degree in Human 
Resources Management with 
a certification in Human 
Resources. Kim also earned 
an Associates Degree in 

Business from Columbia State Community College.
In her spare time, Kim enjoys bowling, hunting and 

watching football. She is married to Ronnie Hughes and is a 
native of Giles County. 

The Brindley Team 
Welcomes Kimberly Hughes

Kenneth Noah Retires After 25 Years of Service

Twenty-five years ago—almost to the day—
Kenneth Noah became Brindley Construction’s newest 
superintendent. His first project was Dr. Thomas 
Zimmerman’s office building in Tullahoma, Tennessee.

Kenneth was born on December 14, 1952 to Wilson and 
Nelle Noah of Belvedere, Tennessee on the same farm he 
lives on today. He graduated from Huntland High School in 
1970 and begin his long construction career. Working with 
his family, he learned that nothing could replace quality. 
Kenneth worked for other area contractors for several years 
and then became a custom home builder in the Lincoln 
County area. 

Kenneth took pride in his craft and on October 26, 1994, 
Brindley Construction was lucky to make him part of our 

team. Over the years, Kenneth has completed many projects 
for Brindley Construction across the Southeast. Some of 
his award-winning projects include Johnson Controls Foam 
Plant addition in Pulaski, Tennessee; Christ Our Savior 
Lutheran Church in Columbia, Tennessee; First National 
Bank in Athens, Alabama; First National Bank renovation 
in Pulaski, Tennessee; and South Central Tennessee 
Development District in Mt. Pleasant, Tennessee. Other 
projects include medical offices, municipal buildings, assisted 
living facilities, churches, and commercial offices.

Kenneth has two sons, James Noah of Belvidere, 
Tennessee and Robert Noah of Los Angeles, California, as 
well as three grandchildren 
Spencer, Rille, and Noah. 
Kenneth is a newlywed 
having married his wife, 
Kaye in June 2019. 

We celebrated Kenneth’s 
retirement with a Cajun 
shrimp boil in the Brindley 
warehouse. The entire 
Brindley team appreciates 
the contributions that 
Kenneth has made over the 
last 25 years. Not only is he 
a valued team member, but 
he is our dear friend.

Former Mustard Seed 
Antiques Gets A Facelift

The Brindley Team is currently renovating the 
former Mustard Seed Antiques building on the 
Pulaski Historic Square. We are converting the 
former antiques shop into new office space. Stay 
tuned for project updates!

Brindley Construction president Ronnie Brindley (left) pictured 
with Kenneth Noah (right) at his retirement celebration.



Experience, Dedication, Integrity

Our team recently completed an 
office build-out for Edward Jones 
Investments in Pulaski, Tennessee. 
Brindley Construction built the 
original building several years ago and 
recently renovated a portion of it into 
beautiful, new office space for Mr. Lee 
Liggett and Edward Jones Investments. 
Bryan Brindley and Charlie Helton 
worked with Edward Jones’ corporate 
construction office on design and 
branding. 

On August 16, a ribbon-cutting 
ceremony was held by the Giles County 
Chamber of Commerce. We are proud to 
be part of Pulaski’s continued growth.

Construction Career Talk For Middle-Schoolers

New Edward Jones Office Build-Out in Pulaski

Celebrating the office’s opening are (from left) Bryan Brindley, Chamber CEO Jessie 
Parker, owner & Financial Advisor Lee Liggett, Andrea Price, Giles EDC Director David 
Hamilton and Chamber Ambassador Heather Ayers.

Brindley Participates In Giles County Chili Cook-Off
The Giles County Chamber held their 29th Annual 

Chili Cook-Off on October 3rd. Brindley staff manned a 
booth on this hot evening, serving up chili, cornbread, and 
drinks to the public. Through we did not go home with a 
prize, we loved participating in this great event!

Brindley Construction Executive Vice President 
& Marketing Director Kathy Pigg recently spoke 
with the 6th, 7th and 8th graders at Richland High 
School about careers in construction. Kathy explained 
that there is an industry-wide shortage of carpenters, 
plumbers, electricians, iron workers, sheet metal 
workers, superintendents and project managers. These 
students have easy access to great paying jobs with 
no college experience necessary! Brindley hopes to 
educate young people about the careers possibilities in 
construction.
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New Education Center for Wolf Gap Education Outreach
Brindley Construction was recently awarded the contract 

to construct the new education center for Kelly and Tyler 
Hamlin, principals of Wolf Gap Education Outreach, Inc. The 
14,000-square-foot pre-
engineered building 
will occupy a six-acre 
campus at 2718 Tarpley 
Gap Shop Road in 
Pulaski. Jeff Brindley 
will serve as the project 
manager for Wolf Gap.

Special attention 
has been paid to limit 
the disturbance at the 
site, which is home to 
two historic log cabins. 
These structures have 
served to support 
programs and projects 
on nature and history 
to strengthen the community’s understanding of its past and 
present. There will be very little concrete visible as the drive and 
parking lot will be constructed of natural stone so the education 
center will match its surroundings.

The new facility will include five classrooms that will be 
expandable to accommodate conferences, four large offices, 
a large wrap-around glass gallery, large restrooms and lots of 

space for storage. 
“We realized 

schools in Giles and 
Lincoln Counties 
weren’t going on 
field trips because 
they couldn’t afford 
to rent a bus and 
travel to Nashville 
or Huntsville, so I 
thought what if I could 
bring those field trips 
to them?” says Kelly, 
founder of the non-
profit organization.

Wolf Gap 
Education Outreach’s 

mission is to make history education accessible and affordable 
to public and home-schooled students throughout the 
Tennessee Valley through field trips, summer camp, fall 
festivals, school outreach, demonstrations, and workshops.




